
PARENT, CARER AND VISITOR BEHAVIOUR POLICY AND ACCESS RESTRICTION PROCEDURE:  NOTE FOR SCHOOLS
This is a suite of documents about the Parent, Carer and Visitor Behaviour Policy and Access Restriction Procedure, and which contain the recommended Policy, standard consultation letter and the suggested procedure for implementing access restriction where parents are behaving inappropriately in school.

The Policy was developed because of increasingly aggressive behaviour by parents in schools and because an earlier Court decision had shown that parents have more right to be on school premises than other members of the public.  This meant that they have to be given the opportunity to make representations before the decision to restrict their access was ratified and it was also felt that the decision should be reviewed from time to time.  
To validate the process, Governing Bodies need to adopt the Policy following consultation with parents and carers – this establishes that the process is reasonable and will enable schools to resist any challenge that the Policy does not comply with the law.

It is strongly recommended that schools adopt the Policy for the protection of staff and the wellbeing of pupils.  It is suggested that consultation could take the form of an item in a school’s newsletter or a letter to parents with wording the same as, or similar to, the following:

‘We believe that our school is a friendly and welcoming place where our children and staff can feel safe.  Unfortunately, experience in schools around the County is that instances of aggressive and inappropriate behaviour by parents and carers are increasing.  Due to this unwelcome behaviour, for the wellbeing of our children and staff, we are considering the adoption of a Parent, Carer and Visitor Behaviour Policy so that everyone is clear what is and what is not acceptable behaviour, and what action the school will take to protect its children and staff if the Policy is not observed.

The proposed Policy is attached.


Thank you for your co-operation.  


Before we make any further decision we are consulting you as a parent or carer of a child at our school and would be very pleased to hear from you with your comments for or against adoption of the Policy during the next month.’
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